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Reedsville AMVET POST 1032 Annual 

BREAKFAST with SANTA 

Sunday, December 2, 2012 

Serving 8:30 AM—1:00 PM 

ALL YOU CAN EAT  
Pancakes (Regular or Potato) 

Porkies & Scrambled Eggs 
Adults:  $6.00 

Children 6-12:  $5.00 
Children 5 & under:  Free 

The Birthday of A King 

St. John—St. James 

CHRISTMAS FOR KIDS 2012 
Friday, December 7, 2012 

5:00pm—8:00pm (in the school gym) 

Children ages 3-9 (parents must stay if your child isn’t potty trained) 

A light supper will be provided. 

Please register by December 1st 

online at www.stjohnstjames.com/christmas 

or call the school office at 754-4432 

 

 

Merry Christmas & Happy New Year  
from the Village of Reedsville! 

CHRISTMAS TREES FOR SALECHRISTMAS TREES FOR SALECHRISTMAS TREES FOR SALECHRISTMAS TREES FOR SALE    

Reedsville Area Betterment will be getting 
Christmas trees on November 15.  They will 

be for sale at 534 Manitowoc Street, or call 
for hours at 754-4023. 

Hello everyone, 

It is hard to believe 2012 is nearing an end. The Police De-

partment had a good year. We spent a great deal of time 

this year on property maintenance and upkeep. We know 

many village residents take pride in their property and some were living next 

to properties that needed some Tender Loving Care to bring them into compli-

ance with Village Ordinances. We are happy to say almost everyone we worked 

with took the time and cleaned up and we thank them for their efforts. Our 

goal is to make this community a safe place to live and somewhere people 

would want to move to and raise their families. We also spent time working 

with the schools and other community organizations offering safety presenta-

tions and programs. We truly enjoy being out in the community and being in-

vited to participate in your events please feel free to send us any dates for 2013 

that we could help out with. 

The holiday season is fast approaching and we would like to remind you if you 

are going to be out of town and would like us to keep an eye on your property 

give us a call we’ll add it to our list. Also remember if you are 

going to have out of town guests and need extra room on street 

parking just let us know so we can grant permission and also 

have your contact information should the plows come out and 

the vehicle needs to be moved. 

From our families to yours we wish you a safe and joyous holi-

day season. 

As always it has been a pleasure to serve you, 

Chief Jo Ann Mignon and Officer Joey Tisler 

Attention Reedsville Area Businesses 

Is your business listed in the “Business Directory” on the 

Village of Reedsville’s website?  Check it out at  

http://www.reedsville.org/economic_development.htm.  

Do you have a new business that you’d like listed?  Does 
your current listing need to be updated?  Please e-mail 

your current business information to  

wondrous@wondrouswebs.com. 

Kids, 
Come shop for Mom & Dad on Dec. 8th from 
8-11 at the Reedsville Country Store.  You 
will have your own shopping area with gifts 
ranging from $1 - $5.  We will also help you 
wrap your gifts.  Also, there will be a 
treat for you when you get done 
shopping.  Hope you can make it! 



THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!THANK YOU!    
The Reedsville Cub Scouts 
would like to thank everyone 
who provided a bag for our 
annual Food Drive in Octo-

ber.  We collect about 100 bags of food to donate to the 
local food pantry.  We would also like to apologize if for 
some reason your house was over looked.  The scouts 
are always looking for new ways to support our commu-

nity.  If you have suggestions please email:  
sarahrussart@gmail.com.   

Thank you again! 

Roman Kugle Memorial Fund 
Since the passing of our father, Roman Kugle, on February 18, 2011, our 
family put aside the memorial donations from friends and family.   We 
wanted to spend time carefully considering what we could do with these 
funds as a means to honor and pay tribute to our father. 
As many of you already know, Roman was born, raised and lived the major-
ity of his life in Reedsville.  He was proud to represent Reedsville High 
School being on the 1946 state championship basketball team.  He went on 
to share his love of basketball by starting the St. Mary’s grade school pro-
gram (part of the Manitowoc County Catholic League) and devoted 17 years 
to coaching various youth teams. 
Our father loved Reedsville equally as much as he loved basketball.  With 
that, we’ve decided to use the memorial funds to build a full outdoor basket-
ball court on Reedsville Elementary School grounds for use by the entire 
community.  Unfortunately, to accomplish this task, additional funds are 
needed. 
Please join us by honoring our father, and help us give back to the commu-
nity, through making a donation to the Roman Kugle Memorial 

Fund.  You can make your donation at the Reedsville branch of the Den-
mark State Bank. 
On behalf of Roman’s family, we thank you for your consideration. 

The Kugle Family – Dennis, John, Bill, and Audrey 

Winter Archery League 
Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club 

Open and League Shooting 
Starting at 6pm 

January 8th and 10th—Open Shooting 
League starts Tuesday, January 15th.  League shooting will be on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays for ten weeks. 
$45—adults       $20—juniors 

All league shooters must be members of our club.  Any ques-
tions, please contact John at 754-4527. 

 
Garbage Collection during the holidays will be Friday, December 21st 
and Saturday, December 29, 2012. 
Recycling Pick-Up:  December 14th & 29th 

Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours:  Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 AM 
to 3:00 PM and Friday 8:00 am to 1:00 pm.  The office will be closed 

all day December 24th, 25th, 31stand January 1st for the holidays. 
Nomination Papers for Village President and Trustees can be picked 
up at the Clerk/Treasurer’s office during normal business hours.  The 
completed forms need to be returned on or before January 2nd, 2013. 
Winter Parking Restrictions:  No person shall park any vehicle on 
any street or alley in the Village between two-thirty (2:30) AM to six 
(6) AM of any day from November 1st to April 1st.  If you have ques-
tions on this, please contact the Reedsville Police Dept at 754-4656. 
Payment of Property Taxes:  Real estate and personal property tax 
payments can be made in person at the Reedsville Municipal Building 
during normal business hours.  Payments may also be made by sending 
a check to the following:  Reedsville Municipal Building, Tax Collec-
tion, 217 Menasha St., Reedsville, WI  54230-8597.  A receipt will 
only be sent back if you have included a self-addressed stamped enve-
lope.  All first installment taxes are due by January 31, 2013.  All taxes 
must be paid by check or money order and made payable to the Village 
of Reedsville. 
Cat & Dog Licenses:  Unspayed females and unneutered males are 
$10.00 each.  Spayed females and neutered males are $5.00 each.  You 
must show proof of a valid rabies shot.  Please make out a separate 
check for the licenses as it goes into a different account. 

Notes from the Village Hall 
NATURAL CARE FOR ANIMALS 

According to the Humane Society, 62% of American house-
holds include pets.  Our pets don't ask for much--just food, 
shelter and our companionship, but they offer much in re-

turn.  They can teach children and adults alike about affection, 
friendship, responsibility, loyalty, empathy, sharing and uncon-

ditional love.  Pets can improve the emotional and physical 
health of elderly people living alone as well as help people 

heal from psychological trauma and emotional abuse. 
Pets can be good for our health, but we are also responsible 
for caring for their health.  Pets get sick for the same reasons 
human beings do--nutritional deficiencies, environmental tox-
ins, physical injury and emotional stress.  As with human be-

ings, the main cause of illness in pets is their diet.  Most 
brands of commercial pet food leave much to be de-

sired.  Most pet foods are made from "animal by-
products," which is a polite way of referring to all the animals 

and animal parts discarded as unfit for human consump-
tion. This food can make pets prone to arthritis, parasites and 
a host of other health problems.  So, the number one thing to 
improve the health of your pets is to make sure they are get-
ting healthy food.  Do a little research to learn how to make 
your own homemade pet food using meat, vegetables and 

grains or purchase a high-quality, commercially-prepared pet 
food made with natural ingredients and free of chemical addi-
tives.  Some basic supplements for pets are HERBAL TRACE 
MINERALS, LIQUID CHLOROPHYLL, and SUPER OMEGA-
3 from Nature's Sunshine.  The next newsletter, we will dis-

cuss natural remedies for specific health problems in animals. 
December special - 25% off the retail price of these products 

For more information, contact me:   
Mary Ellen Kiel    920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

Monday Madness  

Vendor Fairs 

Shop Local 

Sat., Dec. 8th 10am-2pm 

Mon., Dec. 10th noon-6pm 

Find us on FB 

Sponsored by  

JMR Builders, LLC 

205 S Main St Brillion 

For all your snow removal needs:For all your snow removal needs:For all your snow removal needs:For all your snow removal needs:        
Residential or BusinessResidential or BusinessResidential or BusinessResidential or Business    

Parking Lots, Driveways, Side-

walks, Rural Driveways 

Call Paul @ (920) 754-4126 or 

(920) 374-1255 

Fully Insured—Free Estimates 

24 Years of Experience 



SUNRISE HORSE FARM 

www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 

17226 Limekiln Road 
Reedsville, Wisconsin  54230 

920.772.4135 

We welcome a new volunteer- Heather- and she 
comes to us with experience in areas such as rid-
ing and training horses, camp counselor and 

wrangler, foster care, and Sunday school teacher. 
We are blessed by all our volunteers--Angie, 

Brenda, Cathy and Heather, who each bring their 
unique talents to serve the "kids" at Sun-

rise.  Thank you, Thank you!!  Sunrise Horse Farm 
would like to clarify that there is no charge for our 
program.  We do not ask for donations nor do we 
expect a donation from the participants that come 
here.  Obviously we need charitable contributions 
to operate so it is our prayer that others would 

bless us, thereby, providing an op-
portunity for anyone that comes to 
Sunrise.  May your Christmas be 
special with your mind on Him and 
your New Year be an opportunity 
to serve Him as He leads you. 

Letting others know your health care wishesLetting others know your health care wishesLetting others know your health care wishesLetting others know your health care wishes    
If you should become terminally ill or inca-

pacitated, you still have the right to say 
“yes” or “no” to medical care and treat-
ment options. But what if you became 

unable to speak for yourself?  You should 
discuss your wishes with your family and 
health care provider. One way to make 

your wishes known is to put them in writ-
ing through an advance directive, like the 

Five Wishes® document or Aurora's 
Power of Attorney for Health Care. Make 
sure a copy of your completed document 

is given to your health care provider. 
There are several types of advance directives, including: 

•             The Five Wishes® is a Power of Attorney for Health Care 
document that names a person who can make decisions for 
you, if you cannot. This person is chosen by you, and named 
in the document to make certain that your wishes are 
followed. The document also gives you the opportu-
nity to choose your wishes, and cross out those you 
do not want by giving clear instructions to follow. 

•             A Living Will does not name a person to speak for 
you. Rather, it is a legal document that states your pref-
erence for life-support if you are terminally ill or are in a 
"persistent vegetative state." 

If you do not have an advance directive, your health care pro-
viders will look to your family or close friends to help make decisions about 

your care.  To order a copy of Five Wishes®, call 1-888-863-5502, or they are 
available at your clinic site.  Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at 

Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call 920-
754-4337. 

• TOPSOIL 

• WOODCHIPS 

• STONE 

Reedsville News Deadline 

The next deadline for the 
January Reedsville News will 

be December 14th.  Submis-
sions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com 

or dropped off at the Reeds-
ville Village Hall during nor-

mal business hours.   
Thank you!   

~Amanda Schrubbe 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street  

920-754-4021 
Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
• SNOWPLOWING (ONE TIME OR ENTIRE SEASON – BIG OR 

SMALL JOBS SHOVELING OR BLOWING IF NEEDED) 

• HAULING (3 YARD LOADS) 

• SAND 

• GRAVEL 

• SCREENINGS 

• 18 FOOT TRAILER FOR HAULING BIGGER ITEMS 
• LAWN MOWING (ONE TIME OR ENTIRE SEASON) 

ALSO OFFERING CLEANING SERVICE FOR HOMES, GA-
RAGES OR APARTMENTS (WEEKLY, MONTHLY OR YEARLY RATES) 

CALL FOR ANY OTHER JOBS THAT NEED TO BE DONE 

TODAY 

CodeRED Alert Notification System 
Manitowoc County has a “layered” emergency warning and notification system that includes sirens, 

pagers, radio and TV station announcements, and NOAA weather radios.  In recent months we’ve pur-
chased a system called CodeRED that will deliver emergency warning information via cell and land line 
telephone.  CodeRED delivers up to 1000 calls per minute.  There is no hardware for the general public 
to buy and no cost to be registered in the database.  The calls can be sent out county wide or in limited 
geographic areas.  Our plan initially is to use CodeRED for severe weather alerts, missing children and 

elderly, health emergencies, nuclear events and selected public information notices, e.g. power out-
ages and road closures.  At this time, an initial calling database has been set up on a secure server.  

The phone numbers in that database are primarily land line phone numbers.  If county residents wish to 
be notified via cell phone, they must manually enter the number(s) on the Manitowoc County website:  
www.manitowoccounty.com.  Click on the CodeRED icon in the upper right hand corner of the home 
page.  It will bring up a page that will allow one to enter cell phone numbers and/or perhaps a work 

number.  The site is secure and the phone numbers will never be made public.  If you need assistance 
entering your number, please call the Emergency Management Office at 683-4207. 

“Under New  
Management” 

5 ALARM 

Monday  5pm-11pm 

Tuesday   Closed 

Wednesday  5pm-11pm 

Thursday  5pm-11pm 

Friday  5pm-Close 

Saturday  2pm-Close 

Sunday  3pm-11pm 

HAPPY HOUR  

Mon-Fri  6-8 

Free Pool Sundays 

The Holiday Season has arrived! 

The Corner House and Garden Center is full of Poinset-

tias.  Come in Dec.1st 9-3 and Dec. 2nd 9-1for our Poinsettia 

Sale.  See many traditional varieties along with new varieties.  

We have lots of decorative wreaths that make great gifts!  Don't 

forget about your Christmas table centerpiece.  We appreciate 

orders ahead of time but will have a few made ahead of time for 

the last minute customer!  Our Holiday Hours: Monday -Friday 

9-5 and Sat. 9-3 Christmas Eve open 9-2pm.  We will be closed 

Dec 25 thru Jan 1.  If you have any fresh flower or plant deliv-

ery or pick up needs during this week just give us a call 754-

4370 we will do our best to serve you!  We hope everyone has a 

Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy New Year!   

Sarah and Steve Miller 





REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

SEPTEMBER 17, 2012  

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was 
called to order at 6:59 P.M. by Board –President John Ebert. 
Present:  Board Members – Todd Cavanaugh, Jeff Deprez, 
John Ebert, Cory Kiekhaefer, and Andrew Maertz.  Administra-
tive Team Members – Dennis Raabe, Tony Butturini, Pat Popp, 
and Tracie Wurm; Others: Maggie Berkholtz, Becky O’Leary, 
Sue Punt, Joy Spatchek, Dan Sonnenberg, Kim Luedtke, Cathy 
Hansen, Laurie Town, Debra Nate, Stephanie Carriveau, Mary 
Zastrow and Regina Olson. Media – Brock Gilsdorf, recording.    

Mr. Raabe announced that proper legal notice of the meeting 
had been given. 
Board President John Ebert led everyone in the Pledge of Alle-
giance to the flag. 
 
I. Opening 
  A.      Agenda 

The agenda was approved as printed. 
 
II.      Public Input 
        None 
 
III.    New Business     
        A.  Discussion and possible action – relative to board min-

utes, videotaping of meeting, and posting of video of 
meeting.  Discussion was held regarding the cost to 
video tape the Reedsville School Board meetings. The 
district owns a video camera and tripod.  There would 
be a cost of $2400 plus $500 to purchase equipment to 
record and compress so that the video could be posted 
to the school web site. There would also be an annual 
cost of approximately $1000.  Andrew Maertz made a 
motion, Cory Kiekhaefer seconded, to have the office 
staff continue to take the minutes. The motion carried. 
Then      Andrew Maertz made a motion to amend the 
first motion and still have the meetings videotaped and 
offer to the public. Todd Cavanaugh seconded. The mo-
tion carried.  All in favor.  

           
IV.      Reports 
         A.   District Administrator            

Mr. Dennis Raabe reported as follows:  1.  Budget and 
certification to be approved in October by state statute.  
Scenarios have been shared with the Board.  2.  Infor-
mation provided by Mrs. Geiger on prime vendor for 
hot lunch program.  3. Information on October 23 Fall 
Regional meeting at Millhome in Kiel.  4. Update on 
Kugle Family donation project of an outdoor basketball 
court at the Elementary School. 5. Share administrative 
goals. 6. Presentation by Cathy Hansen and Kim Lued-
tke on social networking development. 

 
        B.   High School Principal  
               Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows:  1 . Congratu-

lations to the Reedsville graduates and students that 
represent us in the Manitowoc Marine Band. 2. We 
want to thank Target for the check we received by fam-
ily and friends using their “Red Card” while school 
shopping .  3. ACT test scores may be changing be-
cause of discussions at the state.  4. Manitowoc 
County Emergency Services new program – CodeRED 

would text alerts.  5. Power Lunch program would start 
in November in the high school.   

  
       C.    Elem/MS Principal 

Mr. Pat Popp reported as follows: 1.  Village Mock 
Election for grades 5-12.  2. Professional Goal Sheet. 
Lots of extra work put in by teachers.  Goals are quite 
extensive. Common core standards.  3. WKCE Prep. 4. 
Textbook Adoption.  5. Summer Math Workshop.  6. 
ROPES Program – National Guard Plaques.   

                    
D.   School Psychologist/ Supervisor of Special Education 

Dr. Wurm reported as follows:  1.  Dr. Wurm reviewed 
the numbers of Children with Disabilities.  Working on 
child find activities. Training for child confinement and 
restraint program.  2. WKCE testing window. Dates 
and times will be announced. 3. School Based Ser-
vices.  4. Response to Intervention and Positive Be-
havioral Interventions and Supports Programs.   

 
       E.    Board Members 
 Todd Cavanaugh – Would like to thank Mr. Popp and 

the whole staff for the extra effort and in setting goals. 
We all need goals.   

 
V.   Old Business 

             None 
 
VI.   Consensus Agenda Items     
 A.  Approval of the minutes from the August 21, 2012 

and September 5, 2012 special meeting. 
B.  Credit approval for Pam Scrivner, Carol Miller and 

Chris Shimek. 
C. Employment resignation – Ellen Schettl.  Best 

wishes on behalf of the Board. . 
D.  Discussion / Action – Payment of Bills 

Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Todd 
Cavanaugh to approve the consensus items. All 
ayes. 

 
VII.    New Business     

B.  Discussion and direction relative to refinancing of 
refunding bonds  

     Discussion followed.  We will have possible sce-
narios ready for the next meeting.  

 
VIII.   Closed Session 

Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by Andrew 
Maertz to go into closed session at 7:40 P.M. accord-
ing to SS 19.85 (1) (c) Considering employment, pro-
motion, compensation or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental 
body has jurisdiction or exercises                responsibil-
ity. (Individual Contract).  The Reedsville Board of Edu-
cation reserves the right to return to open session.  
Roll call vote.  All Ayes. 

 
IX.     Adjournment 
            Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by John Ebert to 

adjourn.  Motion carried.   
   Meeting adjourned. 
 

      Jeff Deprez, Clerk 
 
 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 

October 15, 2012 
    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on Oc-
tober 15, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Interim Village President Mary Olson.  
Present were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob Campana, Marybeth Rabideau, Jerry 
Reis, and Jack Siebert.  Also present were:  Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, 
Mark Busse, Craig Schuh, Scott Van Haveren, Yvonne Deyo, Jamie 
Mangin, and Nicole Labrec-Stuart.  
   A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to amend the 
agenda to allow Jamie Mangin from the Reedsville Athletic Assn give an 
update on the concession stand at the hardball diamond.  Motion carried 
5-0.  
   The minutes of the previous meeting of October 1, 2012 were approved 
as presented.   
   A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to pay the ac-
counts payable in the amount of $42,058.99.  Motion carried 5-0. 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  Fire Dept Report – Written.  A discussion was held on 
the “volunteer funds” account.  Discussion was postponed until the Dept 
of Revenue can be contacted to answer some questions.  A motion was 
made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to approve the request to purchase 
accountability tags from Eagle Engraving in the amount of $1,241.85.  
Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis 
to accept the resignation from Eric Stuart from the Reedsville Fire 
Fighter.  Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by Campana and 
Siebert to accept the applications from Brian Maymir, DJ Bubolz and 
Jessup Bubolz to the Reedsville Fire Fighters.  Final approval will be 
given upon passing of classes and a physical.  Motion carried 5-0.  A 
motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to approve the three 
(3) year Valders Fire Department Ambulance Service Agreement as pre-
sented.  Roll call taken; Motion carried 5-0.  A motion was made by 
Siebert and seconded by Rabideau to purchase a computer for the Police 
Dept by the end of the month and the money to come out of the reserve 
account.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Park & Recreation:  Correspondence was presented from Tom 
Wenzel regarding the hardball concession stand.  A motion was made by 

Rabideau and seconded by Bubolz to have the tree by the stand cut down 
and the costs and disposal to be covered by the Reedsville Athletic Assn.  
Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by Campana and seconded by 
Bubolz to wave the building permit fees for the concession stand.  Mo-
tion carried 5-0.  Following a discussion a motion was made by Reis and 
seconded by Rabideau to have Schrubbe bill for the ads in the Reedsville 
News with the money to be collected by the Clerk-Treasurer.  Motion 
carried 5-0.   
   Public Works:  A motion was made by Bubolz and seconded by Reis 
to have the Police Dept contact the individual who is putting carpet rem-
nants in the compost dumpster.  Motion carried 5-0. Following a discus-
sion a motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to rebid the 
refuse and recycling contract, with the new bids being accepted until 3:00 
pm on October 23, 2012.  Motion carried 5-0.  A special meeting was 
scheduled for October 23 at 5:30 pm to review these bids.  A motion was 
made by Bubolz and seconded by Reis to approve the Three Party Design 
Engineering Service Contract with Ayres Associates Inc. as presented.  
Motion carried 5-0. The update on the Creek Dredging Application/
Permit was postponed until November.   
   Public Utilities: Written.  A motion was made by Campana and sec-
onded by Reis to write off the uncollectable account in the amount of 
$195.59.  Motion carried 5-0. A motion was made by Campana and sec-
onded by Reis to purchase 36 meters from Badger Meters in the amount 
of $6,480.00. Motion carried 5-0.  
   General Government:  The discussion on the Village Promotion posi-
tion was postponed until after the meeting with the Representative from 
M&E.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to ap-
prove the Temporary Class B License Application from the Reedsville 
Athletic Assn.  Motion carried 5-0.   
    The next regular meeting will be held on November 5, 2012 at 6:30 
PM.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to adjourn the 
meeting.  Motion carried 6-0.  Meeting adjourned at 9:55 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn,   
Clerk/Treasurer 
 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 

October 1, 2012 
    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to order on Oc-
tober 1, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Interim Village President Mary Olson.  Pre-
sent were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob Campana, Marybeth Rabideau, Jerry 
Reis, and Jack Siebert.  Also present were:  Melanie & Tony Hills, 
Nicole Stuart, Kevin Wendland, JoAnn Mignon, LeRoy Krepline, Mark 
Busse, Scott VanHaveren, Yvonne Deyo, and Andy Pantzlaff.                     
   The minutes of the previous meeting of September 17, 2012 were ap-
proved as presented.   
   A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to pay the ac-
counts payable in the amount of $11,217.06.  Motion carried 5-0. 
   President Report:  Olson asked the Board to be courteous and listen to 
the visitors. 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  Police Dept – Written.  A motion was made by Bubolz 
and seconded by Campana to approve the pay increases as presented for 
the First Responders effective October 1, 2012. They will be asked to 
have an officer attend the first meeting of each month.  Motion carried 5-
0. The discussion on ambulance service was postponed until the next 
meeting.  Resolution 2012 -5 in Appreciation to Debra Grimm was intro-
duced by Siebert.  A motion was made by Campana and seconded by 
Reis to approve the Resolution as presented.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Park & Recreation:  The discussion on lights in the Firemen’s Park 
was tabled until spring 2013.   
   Public Works: The discussion on refuse and recycling program bids 
was postponed until the next meeting.  The discussion on the Focus on 
Energy recommendation was tabled until 2013.   The discussion on the 
Creek Dredging Application//Permit was postponed until the next meet-
ing. 
   Public Utilities:  A meeting will be scheduled to create the disconnect 

policy.  Following a discussion, a motion was made by Campana and 
seconded by Reis to have the meter readings to the Clerk-Treasurer for 
billing by the 23rd of the quarterly reading months (Mar, Jan, Sept and 
Dec).  Motion carried 5-0. The discussion on the meter purchase request 
was postponed until Busse can attend the meeting.   
   General Government:  The discussion on the inspected property was 
postponed until the village attorney can review the inspection report.  
Following a discussion, a motion was made by Rabideau and seconded 
by Bubolz to have the wiring fixed to the kitchen appliances.  Motion 
carried 5-0. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Reis to ap-
prove the Operator License application for Carrie Kasper.  Motion car-
ried 5-0. Resolution 2012 -6 appointing Mary Olson as the Interim Vil-
lage President was introduced by Rabideau.  A motion was made by Reis 
and seconded by Campana to approve the Resolution as presented.  Mo-
tion carried 5-0.  
   Personnel: A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Bubolz to 
approve the vacation request from an employee.  Motion carried 5-0. A 
motion was made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to approve the va-
cation request from another employee.  Motion carried 5-0. A personnel 
meeting was scheduled for October 10th at 5:30 to review two employees.   
   Finance:  A motion was made by Rabideau and seconded by Siebert to 
renew the CWF Debt Service Certificate of Deposit for 6 months at the 
Denmark State Bank.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   The next regular meeting will be held on October 15, 2012 at 6:30 PM.  
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to adjourn the 
meeting.  Motion carried 6-0.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn,   
Clerk/Treasurer 
 


